

Unity Business Meeting

Minutes for February 11, 2026

"Every service responsibility should be matched by an equal service authority - the scope of such authority to be always well defined whether by tradition, by resolution, by specific job description or by appropriate charters and bylaws" - Concept X, AA Service Manual

7:10

- Welcome - Open with Serenity Prayer

Housekeeping

- Way to step up when the church was closed. Thank you to everyone who went above and beyond to make sure we had Zoom meetings running and the word got out to the group.
- Business as usual for President's day.

New Business

- Sara proposes a workshop at Unity to inform our members on how area and district function and how to get involved.
- Question: who buys stuff for the classrooms? I.e. trash bags, Kleenex, hand sanitizer.
- Answer: The treasurer! Or any trusted servant they just need to be reimbursed.

Ongoing Business

- Sara and Andre. - Any update on people's interest in childcare
- Survey has not been up long-only 5 responses so far. A few votes for which meeting to provide childcare at but more data is needed.
 - Sara will change the wording in the survey and announcement to be more direct and clear.

7:30

Committee Reports

Treasurer's Report - Kristen F.

- \$ 3,781.34 in credits. \$3,338.02 in debits. Net \$443.32 for the month.

GSR- Sara P

- national btg is in olathe this year and they need volunteers-probably summertime. • generally, area needs alts for a lot of positions. soooo many people are holding multiple positions and/or doing the work of multiple people and they can use help.
- sunflower roundup is offering two scholarships per group
- no more invoicing with central office
- Greg, our delegate, is going to new york at the end of april so i'm planning on having a discussion session like we did last year after march's area assembly.
- naaaw - tacoma, wa in sept. and technically anyone can attend.
- in the literature committee, people discussed ways to get members engaging with the literature and people threw out ideas like, buy a plain language, get money off bb; a lending library; taking packets of literature into homeless encampments

- there's a many faces of grapevine conference coming up. it's being hosted by district three in august and they are looking for raffle baskets from groups. it does not need to be themed. • just a reminder that anyone can attend area. you don't have to stay over night to get something out of a committee meeting.
- i am wondering two things - what do you want from me at area as your gsr? would having an information meeting about area be helpful?

Alt GSR - Robyn P.

Central Office - Chrys S.

T&C - Arthur H.

- Still looking for a few sign ups for T&C.
- 2/28 from 3:30-5:30 there will be a workshop at Paseo Group regarding leading meetings at correctional facilities.

Literature - Dani O.

- Big Books back in stock.
- Literature prices have been updated.
- No more invoicing at central office.
- Dani would like to start buying directly from GSO to reduce cost and simplify the process.
- Someone added a case to our invoice. Dani removed it. A mystery!
- Motion to start buying from GSO passes.

Grapevine - Phil I

Webmaster - Jill D.

- Taking a look at PayPal QR code on the website.
- Jill requested sending announcements her way for the website.
- Website is underutilized. Will keep pushing for ways to make the website more helpful.

Meeting Leader Leader - Shannon M.

- Most commitments filled for the quarter.
- Will organize a meeting leader's workshop.

Archivist - Susan H.

- Will get with Sara about the archivist convention.

Events - Chris H.

Accessibility - Andre P.

8:00

Close with the Responsibility Statement: "I am Responsible. When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of AA always to be there. And for that: I am responsible."